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Corporate Information Management, ATIPP Office

Final Response ATIPP Access Request 21-219

Decision

The Executive Council Office searched the Premier’s Office, Deputy Minister’s Office, Strategic
Corporate Services branch, Aboriginal Relations branch, Intergovernmental Relations branch and the
Policy and Communications branch and identified records responsive to Access Request #21-219. Our
final response on the information is as follows:

Access Granted in Part

The Executive Council Office has provided partial access to information and records relating to the
request noted below:

Emails, memoranda, decks, or any other documents regarding the decision to reduce
COVID-19 restrictions effective August 4, 2021. Please omit duplicate emails. Given
the public interest in this matter | request that the department not use discretionary
exceptions to disclosure. Timeframe: 01 June 2021 - 29 July 2021

Cabinet information as defined under the ATIPP Act section 67(1)(a), (c), (e), (f) and (g); consisting of

advice, recommendations, briefing material prepared for Cabinet, information reflects communications
between Minsters in respect to making a government decision, or to brief a minister on a matter to be
brought before Cabinet, a record created for the purpose of submission to Cabinet, or, part of a record
containing information referred to in (a), (c), (e), (f) and (g) was withheld under section 67(3)(a) of the

ATIPP Act as a cabinet record must not be disclosed.

Third party names of individuals and email addresses have been withheld under section 70(1) of the
ATIPP Act as disclosure would be an unreasonable invasion of third party privacy.

Information subject to legal privilege of the department of Justice has been withheld under section
73(a) of the ATIPP Act.
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Advice and recommendations prepared by a public body for a minister has been withheld under
section 74(1)(a) of the ATIPP Act as disclosure would reveal the advice or recommendations.

Information related to other governments or organizations has been withheld under section 76(1) as
the disclosure could reasonably be expected to harm relations between a public body and a First
Nation government, a municipality, an organization representing one or more governments, or, the
Government of Canada.

There is no charge to the applicant.

Right to Complain

You have the right to make a complaint in respect of this response to the Yukon Information and
Privacy Commissioner under Section 66 of the ATIPP Act, no later than 30 business days after you
receive this response. To make a complaint, contact:

Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner

3162 3™ Ave.

Whitehorse, YK Y1A 1G3

E-mail: intake@yukonombudsman.ca

Phone: (867) 667-8468; toll free (in Yukon) 1-800-661-0408 (ext. 8468)

Contact Person in Department

If there are any questions, please contact Mia Archambault, Access and Privacy Analyst for the
Executive Council Office at (867) 667-5040 or eco.atipp@yukon.ca

Reviewed by: Signature:

Stephen Mills, Deputy Minister/Cabinet Secretary "
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